MOUNT AIRY CLAY BREAKERS GARDEN CLUB - May 10, 1984

The garden club met at the home of Marie White on May 10, 1984. President Anne DeBoeser called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. and welcomed our guest, Elaine Arnold. The roll was called and the minutes read and amended.

Treasurer Ann Rawlings gave a report of income and expenses with a balance of \$332.02. Ann reported we made \$36.20 from our auction at last months meeting.

Civic Development Chairman Peggy Martin reported that the bike path will be completed the week of May 21.

Design Chairman Julie Harrison reported how much more appreciation she now has for flowers, beauty and design after being in the garden club.

Federation Delegate Jimmie Nell Finley reported that the annual Federation meeting and luncheon at the Army/Navy Country Club was very nice with a program on color.

Education Chairman Ann Williams was absent.

Publicity Chairman Vivian Lynn was absent.

Horticulture Chairman Karen Somers was absent.

Sunshine and Telephone Chairman Marie White - no report.

Program Chairman Margaret Hicks reported that Mrs. Henry M. Siski will present the program this evening on plant propagation.

She also reported the June program is open at this time. We will meet at Margaret's home by 9:30 a.m. for the day trip to Londontown and Helen Avalynne Tawes Garden on May 17.

Unfinished business: President Anne DeBoeser reported she had received a thank-you note from Woodlawn for our help on March 11. She stated the yearbook award is being considered for a National award. Anne reported that District III Flower Show will be May 19-20 in Reston, VA. May 16 is our workday at Arbor House. Anne reported that if we have extra food from our garden this Summer and would like to contribute to SOME to call Mr. Gray at 735-8945. Peggy Martin thanked the members for their contributions to the Hilltop Garden Flower Show on April 27. Several members entered various categories and won many ribbons. Peggy reminded us that District I will have a Flower Show in September. The Nominating Committee, with Dottie Singleton as Chairman, presented for election the following slate of officers for 1984-85:

President: Julie Harrison
Vice President: Peggy Martin
Recording Secretary: Jimmie Nell Finley
Corresponding Secretary: Joyce Meyer
Treasurer: Vivian Lynn
Historian: Betty Abercrombie

Jimmie Nell Finley made a motion and it was carried that the slate be accepted.

A raffle was held to increase the treasury.

Meeting adjourned.

Mrs. Suski presented a marvelous program on propagation, sharing all the plant material with the members. Each member also brought plant material for a plant exchange.

Delicious refreshments were served by our hostess.

Betty y. alex crombi

Betty Y. Abercrombie Recording Secretary